


Lake Erie Swimming Board Meeting




           September 20, 2010

                          
                   Solon Police Station, Solon, OH

Present:  Julie Bare, Chuck Kinsman, Julie Knurek, Tom Stacy, John Elliot, Dave Olivier, Morgan Cohara, Frank Campbell, Kim Stewart, Craig Yaniglos, Diane Finnerty, Brenda De La Cruz, Jimmy Dagley, Pam Cook, Laura Trzybinski, Marilyn Duman

Guest:  Sarah Tobin

Absent:  Mike Gaudiani, KJ Stang, Eric Dennis

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 pm by Julie Bare.

Conflict of Interest Declarations:  Tom Stacy reports a conflict of interest with SWIM’s request to have sanction fee waived on part of the entry fee earmarked for the American Cancer Society.

 Agenda was approved and there are no additions.

General Chair Announcements:  Julie Bare says this month these announcement s are mainly about convention. 
 Julie spoke with national Y leaders at convention.  They are supportive of our efforts to have a more collaborative relationship with our local Ys and will be contacting them.  We are going to lay low while national leaders act.

Most of the legislation that was discussed at convention had to do with athlete protection.  Julie has printed out two of the items that passed, but there are many more.  This information will be on our website as well.  We all are now required to be vigilant toward cases of suspect sexual misconduct.  If you suspect it or someone tells you about it, you are now required to act on it.  If you do not report it, you are violating the code of conduct and are subject to charges.  There will be education programs we will be required to take.  Sarah asked who suspected sexual misconduct should be reported to.  Julie says USA Swimming headquarters for certain and possibly local child protective services or police as well.  There is a new athlete protection officer at USA Swimming headquarters.  Chuck says we need to present information on athlete protection at the HOD meeting and he will work on this.  Coaches will need to be made aware of new rules.  Travel with athletes is a major issue as now athletes can no longer stay in the same room with coaches (regardless of the age of the athlete).  The handout passed out at this board meeting plus guidelines will be passed out at HOD.  
Jimmy briefly stated that he thinks athlete recognition is an important concept.  It does not have to be anything elaborate or expensive, but simple recognition can mean a lot.  Athlete reps will talk with other athletes and get back to board.

Next year the Zone team will be going to Indianapolis.  Iowa, Indiana, Illinois, Michigan and Ohio will also be at the meet.  The 2011 Sr. Zone meet will be in Franklin, a twenty minute drive from Indianapolis.  

Julie met with division chairs and Jimmy met with athletes at convention.  Next month Julie will be meeting with Lake Erie division chairs to go over our specific programs within our strategic plan.

There is a $.50 per athlete Leap II incentive.  

Julie is going to take items acted on in our meetings and recorded in our minutes and put them together in as a board policies section in our board manual.  
Consent Agenda:  Consent agenda items were approved.

Action Items:

1.  Approval of General Chair and Admin Vice-Chair to attend a workshop at the Olympic Training Center from Oct. 28 – 31.  We do not have funding for this workshop included in this year’s budget.  Lake Erie needs to pay for airfare only and USA Swimming will pick up the rest.  They have requested the presence of other leaders if Julie and Brenda cannot go.  Motion to fund airfare for the General Chair and Admin Vice-Chair to attend workshop at OTC passed.

2. We have a request from Swim Strongsville to charge an extra $1 for each individual event and each relay at their hosted meet to donate to the Ireland Cancer Center.  They request that Lake Erie not charge a sanction fee on this money .  Motion to exempt money collected for Ireland Cancer Center from sanction fee passed.
3. Approval of Financial Reserves Policy.  See separate attached reserves policy.  USA Swimming recommends LSC have 3 to 6 months operating costs in a reserve policy.  Our yearly expenses are around $310,000.  Based on this figure, it is recommended that $77,000 be put in a liquid money market fund.  This money would be earmarked as a reserve fund.  We have about $220,000 total invested in three different money market accounts at present.  Motion for financial reserves policy approved.
4. Budget.  Projected deficit for 2010 was $12,000, but we are likely going to break even.  The net income budget deficit for this year is $16, 880.00.  We will get around $1,800 for Leap or $.50 per athlete.  We would set the same amount for Leap II.  We have already cut some items from our budget (coach visitation cut, club incentive reduced to $9,000).  Our options are to reduce expenditures or increase income.  If we reduce expenditures, we will need to prioritize so that if money becomes available, we can reinstate programs.  The budget is based on figures for the previous year.  Expenses for Nationals were up.  Fines for meets are listed under each specific individual meet.  Julie Knurek says she will need to order medals for Short Course champs and wants to make sure this is budgeted.  They will likely be custom medals.  This expense should be spread over a several year period as the medals will be ordered in bulk to cover short course seasons.  Craig says after this year we will have a quad budget covering four years, which should help smooth out some of the expenses.  The club incentive program has resulted in a huge increase in the number of swimmers participating in IMX.  Each team comes up with their own plan to increase participation.  However, this year we had only eleven (out of thirty-five) teams applying for fifteen programs.   Some teams reapplied for the same program they had started last year as opposed to starting new programs.  Reimbursement for National meets is up, but participation in National meets is one of our goals and we should find money for this.  We can revisit policy on what we pay for these meets.  We do not pay for hotels at these meets but we do pay for rental vehicles.  We are hoping to get even more swimmers to qualify and participate in National level meets.  Increasing registration fees was discussed.  Pam says we are on the low end for registration fees.   She thinks that our fees were increased last twenty years ago.  Craig suggests raising meet surcharge by $1 might help, but this would affect only athletes swimming in meets as opposed to all members.   The concept of a phase in for registration fee increase was discussed.  After much debate, the consensus is we will go to HOD with a deficit budget and ask for an increase in fees for registration by $3 across the board (both athlete and non-athlete) effective September 1, 2011.  This legislation would have to pass by 90%.  Pam says this would bring in about $12,000 based on our athlete numbers.  If HOD does not pass this legislation, we will have to ask what programs the HOD would like to cut.  There will be a motion from the floor at HOD to fully fund club incentive program, which was cut back to $9,000 in budget.

Motion to fully approve budget presented by Craig passed.

Go the Distance and IMX were discussed – some feel there is an overlap.  The club incentive programs are more successful.  Club IMX incentives tend to make the program more personal.  IMX budget numbers are somewhat confusing as towels were previously bought, more caps had to be ordered and some of it falls under award ceremony.   

Discussion Items

1.  Marketing guidelines and objectives.  This was part of our strategic plan.  What should the purpose be – recruitment or recognition of our current programs?  Chuck said we should be telling our story.  Pam stressed that the clubs should play a part in this venture as well.  Brenda feels we should be giving our swimmers recognition.  Bumper stickers were briefly discussed.  Whatever we do, we need to have a way to measure success – if we are marketing to accomplish growth, we will need to measure this.  We could include a brief survey on registration forms asking new swimmers how they found out about Lake Erie Swimming.
2. Observation of Sectional meets.  There are six high school Sectional meets.  The board decided not to observe Sectional meets for the sake of entering times in the database.  Two USA officials must be present for a meet to be a certified meet.  There are not enough officials to go around.  If Akron spits into a Wooster Sectional, the situation will be worse.  There are very few times made at Sectionals that are worth reporting.  High school swimming wants us to commit all or none – either we have enough officials to staff and certify all Sectional meets, or none will be certified.  We do pay mileage, but we do not pay a stipend.  The consensus is that Sectionals will not be an observed meet with times entered into Swims database.  We will make an effort to observe swimmers that are trying for a National cut, but we can promise nothing.  All or none policy was passed.
3. Reimbursement for mileage.  We have been under the impression that we cannot reimburse over the IRS recommended rate of $.14 a mile.  USA Swimming reimburses mileage at $.50 a mile.  This would affect National meet reimbursement as well depending on where the meet is held.  This would not be a big budget expense.  Motion to reimburse mileage at 50.5 cents a mile passed.
Reports

1. Athletes – already left

2. Coach Reps – John says Greg MacAtee is Senior Coach of the Year and Dale Craddock is Age Group Coach of the Year.  Both know about the $400 award.  Pam says this information is on website.

3. Safety – no new information

4. Technical Planning – Marilyn says performance is number one goal and recognition is also important.  Questionnaire for coaches to assess performance has been put together.  Postcards for A, AA, AAA times , etc. are being discussed – this could help athletes be more aware of Zones.  Giving away tickets to Nationals and mentoring programs for coaches going to Nationals for the first time are other ideas.

5. Zones – Dave says Zones was within budget – they did not need the extra $100 per athlete that the LSC would have granted if it was needed.  We are the only LSC that travels as a team.  We are the only team who has the whole team watch finals swimmers.  Many other teams noticed and were complimentary.  Zones survey was taken by around 50% of participating families.  Money was not a big factor for parents.  Most liked traveling as a team.  Many said they would not have gone if the team did not travel as a team. Dave has agreed to continue being Zone coordinator.  He will keep his eyes open for someone who might be a good choice to shadow him.
6. Registration.  We have a brand new club out of Beachwood, the Beachwood Bisons.  The coach is Brad Burchick.  Geauga Sea Otters is not a club, but they may attend HOD.  Pam will forward contact information on Beachwood to Kim and John.  LEA is disbanding.  The web committee met. They will be sending out a survey about the Lake Erie website and would like to give out random draw gift certificates.  Motion to approve $50 for gift certificates for website survey passed.
Old Business
Laura is having trouble communicating with Carol Birch regarding the Swimposium.  Julie thinks she needs to directly tell Carol who we would like as a speaker.

New Business  none

The next board meeting will be Oct. 20th – division heads will need to meet with Julie at 6:30.  HOD will occur in the interim as will meet management clinic.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kim Stewart.
